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Glorious worship services and an update on the Capital Campaign 

 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 
I hope you have been able to join us for worship the last two weeks.  
 
On Sunday, 10/1, we celebrated Hastings College Sunday. We were joined by The Hastings College 
Choir led by Dr. Brett Epperson and were blessed with incredible choral music. We also had a 
dialogue sermon between Dr. Jessica Meeske and I about her journey from growing up in a small 
Presbyterian Church, to Hastings College, to Dental School, to her job as a pediatric dentist and the 
work she does to ensure all children have access to medical and dental services, particularly the poor 
and marginalized. If you missed the service or want to experience it again, you can stop by the office 
to pick up a DVD copy, or you can watch it at this link: https://fb.watch/nzPtSB6XQM/ 
 
On Sunday, 10/8, we had Presbyterian Jazz Sunday featuring The Theodicy Jazz Collective and 
our own Chancel Choir. The music was remarkable and included traditional hymns led by the jazz 
band as well as parts of the Canterbury Jazz Mass. This professional jazz band includes a child of our 
church, Ann Phelps, who sang and preached a very compelling sermon about how our church, 
Hastings College, and the Holy Spirit, led her be part of this group and make connections between 
jazz music, theology, and God. If you missed the service or want to experience it again, you can stop 
by the office to pick up a DVD copy, or you can watch it at this link: https://youtu.be/ZVFXQzc7wiY 
 
In addition to these two very special worship services, we have continued to work on our Capital 
Campaign. We received notice of two more pledges in the last week, so I am excited to report that we 
now have $1.45million pledged towards a total goal of $2million! 
 
On Sunday 10/8, the Meyers family shared a compelling testimony about what it would mean 
to make our choir loft handicapped accessible. You can watch that here: https://youtu.be/qu8Sd2Q4bwc 
 
This week we will hold two “Advanced Gift Gatherings” for the Capital Campaign. These 
events are open to anyone who would like to learn more about the campaign. Below are the details for 
the events; if you would like to attend, please call the church office to RSVP: 402-462-5147 

• Wednesday, October 11, 7pm: At the home of Chuck Shoemaker and Lynne Friedewald 

• Thursday, October 12, 7pm: At the Barrett Alumni Center hosted by Robin and Ann Koozer 
 
The week of October 16 we will send pledge cards out to the whole congregation for our capital 
campaign, along with pledge cards for our annual stewardship campaign. We will invite you to 
prayerfully consider how much you will give to our annual church budget as well as an additional 
pledge of support for the capital campaign that can be given over the next three years.  
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It has been an exciting time as we celebrate our 150th anniversary as a church. We are “Living a 
Legacy of Love” this year as we reflect back on 150 years of faithfulness and look forward to a future 
full of hope! Thank you for being a part of our legacy of love and thank you for your steadfast support. 
 
Your Servant in Christ, 

 
 
 
 

 
Pastor Greg 
 
 

 

 

 

                       October Ushers- (Team #2) Captain- Duane Huber,  

                          Steve Illingworth, Daveta Brader, Lois Hafer, Dick Brader 

 

            October Greeters 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
  

OCTOBER MEMORIAL ROOM NARTHEX 

15 Kathy & Curtis Reimer Carolyn & Rich McKenzie 

22 Jan Bolliger Scott & Willie Kummer 

29 Marnie & Doug Soderquist Bev Rader 

 

United Harvest Mobile Food Pantry 

is a joint ministry with First 

Presbyterian Church &  

First United Methodist Church. We 

provide a food distribu�on to 400+ 
families.  

• If you need food, please come at 

the time indicated based on the 

first letter of your last name.  

• If you would like to volunteer for 

this distribution, please come to 

the church at 9:30am to help us 

with the distribution.  



 

 
Langenberg Lesson Applications for Fall 2023 are now available. 

Parent(s) of students in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset the cost of private 
music instruction. Applicable areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any band/orchestral 
instrument. Grants are limited to one per child. Parent(s) must be members of First Presbyterian 
Church and students must be active participants in the church choir/music program. Although grants 
are renewable, parents MUST RE-APPLY EACH SEMESTER.  
Applications are available in the church office or by visiting the church website and are DUE 
November 1, 2023. 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 

Tuesday 10/10 11am Julie McDougal Memorial Service Sanctuary 
 12pm Julie McDougal Reception Fellowship Hall 
 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 
 5:30pm Congregational Life Meeting Anderson Room 
 5:30pm Trustees Meet Confirmation Room 
 6:45pm Deacons Meet Anderson Room 
 7pm-8pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 
Wednesday 10/11 10am Staff Meeting In-person  
 12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for link 
 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
 5-7:15pm PreK-12th grade WNL various 
 5:30pm New Member Class Confirmation Room 
 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 
 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 
Thursday 10/12 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 
 2pm Joyce Mefford Memorial Service 

with reception to follow 
Sanctuary (Memorial Service) 
Fellowship Hall (Reception) 

 5pm Personnel Committee As needed 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-8pm Cub Scouts  Scout Room 
Friday 10/13 10am-12pm Mahjong Basement Youth Room 
 2pm Rich Portwood Memorial Service 

with reception to follow 
Sanctuary (Memorial Service) 
Fellowship Hall (Reception) 
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Sunday 10/15 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
  NO Sunday School  
 10am HAW Store Open  Narthex 
 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 
Monday 10/16 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 
 1:30-3:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
 5:30-6:30pm Go & Serve Meeting Parlor 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 
Tuesday 10/17 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 
 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 
 7-8pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 
Wednesday 
10/18 

9:30am PW Circles 1 & 2 Parlor 

 12pm Noonday Bible Study Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:15pm PW Circle 3 Library 
 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
 5pm-7:15p PreK-12th grade WNL various 
 5:30pm New Member Class Confirmation Room 
 6:30pm Woodcarvers  Basement 
 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 
 7:30pm Chancel Bells  Bell Room 
Thursday 
10/19 

12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 5:30pm Session Meets Anderson Room 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 
Friday 10/20 10am-12pm Mahjong Basement Youth Room 
Saturday 10/21  United Harvest PEACE Center 
 9am Coat Drive  
Sunday 10/22 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
 9:15am-10:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 
 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 
 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 
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Invitation to Capital Campaign 

Advanced Gift Gathering 

 

If you’d like to learn more about the Capital Campaign, you are invited to join us 

for one of these gatherings: 

• Wednesday, October 11, 7pm: At the home of Chuck Shoemaker and 
Lynne Friedewald 

• Thursday, October 12, 7pm: At the Barrett Alumni Center hosted by Robin 
and Ann Koozer 

If you’d like to attend, please RSVP to the church office: 402-462-5147 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 

Return Service Requested 


